
 

 

Growing Suburbs Fund 2020-21 

 

Mitchell Shire Council 

Mitchell Shire Council is located approximately 
60 km north of the Melbourne Central Business 
District and is bounded by Hume and Whittlesea 
councils to the south. 

The southern tip has experienced significant 
residential growth in recent years due to 
affordable new housing and infrastructure to 
support an easy commute to Melbourne. Most of 
the Shire consists of rural land.  

The local economy is primarily agriculture and 
food manufacturing. It covers an area of 2,864 
square km with an estimated population of 
approximately 44,300 in 2018, which is projected 
to grow to about 97,700 by 20361. 
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Wallan Community Hub                      
42/80 Bentinck Street Wallan 3756 

The Growing Suburbs Fund will partner with 
Mitchell Shire Council to deliver a contemporary 
community hub for the Wallan community. 

This project will maximise existing infrastructure 
by redeveloping a council owned building into a 
community hub for the provision of children, 
youth and family support services. The project 
will link to adjacent community service providers. 

The Wallan Community Services Hub will create 
a single integrated community facility to support 
community access to services and programs 
focused on early intervention and prevention. 

The facility will deliver expanded integrated 
services and programs, provide multi-use flexible 
spaces for community groups and activities, and 
encourage increased visitation. It will provide 
greater connections for the local community with 
support services located in one easily accessible 
area with links to public transport, close proximity 
to Wallan CBD and retail precinct. 

Expected date of commencement:  
February 2021  
Expected date of completion: August 2021  
Total Project Cost: $1,204,000  
Growing Suburbs Fund: $850,000 
Other contributions:  

• Mitchell Shire Council $354,000 

 
The other project in Mitchell Shire Council to 
receive funding from the Growing Suburbs 
Fund 2020-21 is: 

• Kilmore Family and Children’s Centre 

Expansion ($1,108,644) 

 
The Growing Suburbs Fund is a contribution towards meeting critical local infrastructure 
needs for communities in Melbourne’s diverse and fast-growing outer suburbs. It is 
positioned to quickly respond to the pressures being experienced by interface and peri-
urban communities by bringing forward local infrastructure projects that will make a big 
difference in the day-to-day lives of outer suburban families. 
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